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PA to Medical Director 

1. Welcome and Apologies

Mark MacGregor welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
1.1
Declarations of Interest

None noted.

1.2
Approval of Minutes of July 2019

Minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 
1.3
Review of actions from July 2019

(See separate Action Log)

2. SAFE:

2.1
Surgical Services Division Update
Rhona Siegmeth attended the meeting as chair of the Surgical Services Divisional Group to present the division update.  
Feedback 

Rhona Siegmeth noted the challenges of meeting 20 day timescales for responses to complaints especially during the summer holiday period.  For more complex complaints, conflicting challenges of taking time to perform a thorough investigation were noted, while attempting to meet deadlines.  

M&M process 

The committee was advised attendance at M&Ms could be improved.  The structure of the M&M now has two fixed chairs offering a consistent approach.  Discussions from M&M are uploaded on the Sharepoint site.  

Effective

One SAB reported, relating to a balloon pump. 

The spike in orthopaedics surgical site infections was highlighted with two patients readmitted post-surgery. An investigation took place with nothing un-towards being found and no correlation with surgeon or theatre.
The discharge policy is not as robust as could be, however, this is being addressed.
2.2
CG at a glance – exception reports 
The group noted the presentation of data has been amended offering members of the committee a real time snap shot of data.  Non-exec members noted the hyperlinks did not work externally.  Mark MacGregor highlighted the importance of reviewing the data in advance, as preparation for the meeting.  Lynne Heatley advised the data in the report were pulled from Datix two weeks prior to the meeting.  The group acknowledged this is a suitable date range and requested data are presented at the time of producing the report and not displayed as “real time” data at the meeting.  This was agreed for future reports. The committee thanked RS for attending.  
There have been changes in the frequency and timing of board and committee meetings. The committee will therefore be presented with each division’s report at alternating meetings.

2.3
SBAR Obstetrics 
Alistair Macfie presented the paper noting the background.  The committee confirmed this was a well written, clear SBAR.  In-depth discussions took place with the group.  Alistair Macfie acknowledged Option 2 would be the Board’s preferred management of high risk obstetric patients with cardiac disease. AMC confirmed with the group this is being taken forward as action through the CGRMG and the committee will be updated accordingly. Linda Semple noted this is a complex issue therefore would dialogue be made with patients? Anne Marie Cavanagh confirmed no dialogue has been made with patients as yet. 
3. Effective
3.1
HAIRT (June 2019)
Anne Marie Cavanagh presented the HAIRT and noted the following:

SABS: Two SABS were reported.  The source of one associated with balloon pump 
CDI: None were reported 

Hand Hygiene: ongoing improvements are being made 
SSI: Anne Marie Cavanagh highlighted updates with the HPS surgical site infection (SSI) protocol.  On review of the SSI surveillance tightening standard precautions has reduced the rates.  SSI remains under scrutiny and monitoring continues.  However, reassurances were made SSI work is progressing in the right direction. 

The committee were advised of changes to the measurements of national reporting of infections.  The denominator for infection rates was changing to total occupied bed days (including community beds), as opposed to acute occupied bed days. The committee was uncertain of the rationale behind that change. Complicated discussions are ongoing and the committee will be updated.  
3.2
Integrated Performance Report – CG Section 
The committee was presented with the first IPR monthly analysis and was well received by members of the committee.  The main focus point for scrutiny is the clinical governance section.  
The committee reviewed the executive summary on page 8 of the report and discussed the following: 

Complaint response rate data were in the red category requiring immediate focus.  The committee, however, was assured this is being discussed and actioned by the CGRMG and the committee will be updated on progress.  
The IPR noted two MRSA cases were identified for June, however, this information is incorrect, as two MSSA cases were in fact reported as documented within the HAIRT report.  

Committee noted the same report is presented and discussed at the Person Centred Committee.  The committee discussed the effectiveness of this report being discussed at both committees.  Mark MacGregor noted the CGC focus lies with the clinical themes of each complaint.  Going forward, there is scope for a deep dive of one complaint at CGC.  Anne Marie Cavanagh agreed to liaise with the new chairs of each committee to establish a consistent approach.  
	Action number 
	Detail 
	Owner 

	CGC/050919/01
	AMC to liaise with the Chairs of the CGC and PCC to establish consistent approach 

	AMC



4. Person Centred

4.1
Annual Feedback Report 
The committee was presented with the Annual Feedback Report noting data have been presented and discussed within the Annual Learning Summary as presented at the CGC meeting in July.  The committee were happy to support this report.  
4.2 Feedback Report Q1

Patient feedback is encouraged and is managed appropriately.  The committee noted the Board received 102 feedback items in quarter 1.  
5. AOCB

Susan Douglas-Scott thanked Mark MacGregor for all work done as chair of the Clinical Governance Committee and non-executive board member, and looks forward to welcoming him as he commences his new role as medical director on 16 September.  
6.  Date and time of next meeting 
6.1 
Wednesday 6 November 2019, 2pm, Level 5 Boardroom 
